Minutes of the March 3, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee 

of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, 

Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant

Present: Barb Bave, Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Jill Gruben, Susan Hamlin, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, John Schneider, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel, and numerous friends and family members of committee members.

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 5:30 p.m.

The minutes of the February 3, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Mo Coutant, seconded by John Schneider. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The Club is behind on paying the Chapter its dues share.  He will try to find out why.  The Chapter is up $3,400 for the year so far.  The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Gretchen Steen.  John is still trying to find out why 2009 dues revenue was so much higher than expected.

Maureen Coutant discussed the procedure for forming the 2010 Nominating Committee.  Trisha Lockwood volunteered to chair it again.  The committee members need to be appointed.

Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, reported that the Group now has a Facebook page.  He will link it to the website.  The treasure hunt will go up on the website on March 20th.  He has some donations for prizes already and is looking for more.

Jonathan and Maureen led a discussion of the Chapter basket to be donated to the annual Club fundraiser, the Black Fly Affair, to be held on May 20th at the Fort William Henry Hotel.  They are looking for ideas for the basket’s theme.

Jonathan said that he had discussed the Winter Firetower Challenge with Jim Schneider and that the brochure would need to be updated to do this.  Barb Bave said that she would work with Jim and Jonathan on this.

Susan Hamlin, Annual Dinner Chair, presented a table that she had created showing the attendance at the Annual Dinner from 1995 to 2009, with data on the venues, programs and entertainment.  (A copy of the table will be filed with these minutes.) John Caffry pointed out that it showed that non-singing programs were the most well-attended, no matter what the venue.  There was a discussion of various program ideas for 2010.  Susan will do more research and report back. 

Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that the camperships are mostly, but not entirely, filled.  She recently did a program for 6th graders in Amsterdam.

Maureen said that the Club BoD meets this weekend. There is not much on the agenda.

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, said that the deadline for the next issue is April 1st.

George Sammons, Website Chair, reported that the updated Chapter Handbook is now on the website.  Bill Bechtel said that it is in MS Word and asked about how to archive it.  There was also talk of publishing it in the newsletter.

Ryan Simko, Publicity Chair, said that he is working on learning the job and on finding new ways to publicize the Chapter.

Barb Bave, Firetower Challenge Coordinator, said that Club HQ is now selling Firetower Challenge t-shirts.  She will publicize this to the completers.  George said that he will publicize it on the website.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that the Spruce Mountain firetower will now be accessible due to a land deal between DEC and Saratoga County.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by John Schneider, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 6:34 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – April 7, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.

